
 

Committees/CT Minutes 3-5-2020 Final 

                        Salisbury Cemetery Trustees 

                                                Meeting Minutes - March 5, 2020 

Present: Trustees - Rick Chandler, Chair; Anne Bickford, Trustee/Secretary 

Absent:  John Bentley, Sexton                      

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 pm.  The December 5, 2019 minutes were read and approved.   

Chair Chandler made a motion to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Trustee Bickford.  All voted  

in favor. 
 

Old Business: 

• Congregational Cemetery - In December, Chair Chandler and the maintenance company owner, James 

Lord (JJS Property Maintenance) walked the cemetery to discuss work to be done in the back part of the 

cemetery.  They subsequently cleared the area of brush and moved the opening for the new gate.  This 

will provide easy access in the future to discard brush, leaves, etc.  The landowner gave JJS Property 

Maintenance permission to access the cemetery from Route 4, (except during mud season), to perform 

maintenance. 
 

• Baptist Cemetery - Chair Chandler will contact Scott Bickford about building a new fence for the 

northern portion of the cemetery, similar to what he had built previously. 
 

• Maintenance - James Lord, (JJ’s Property Maintenance), expressed his desire to perform cemetery 

maintenance in 2020 at the same price as last year.  Chair Chandler made a motion to have JJ’s  

Property Maintenance perform cemetery maintenance in 2020 at the same price as last year.  

Seconded by Trustee Bickford.  All voted in favor. 

New Business: 

• Mills Cemetery - A transfer of ownership for Right of Interment was reviewed.  Six grave sites were 

transferred on January 23, 2020, from the Estate of Peter Merkes to Jason and Karen Currier.  Two 

cornerstones from Merkes lot will be moved and four new cornerstones will be purchased and placed on 

the Currier lots. 

The next meeting is scheduled for April 2, 2020 at 4PM.   

Chair Chandler made a motion to adjourn at 4:35 PM.  Seconded by Trustee Bickford.  All voted in 

favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anne Bickford, Cemetery Trustee/Secretary 

 


